
During the two years 1926-27 and 1927-28, the Philip Carpenter 
Fellowship was held by Dr. J. K. Breitenbeoher, a noted geneticist
Who had fallen into ill-health from which, unfortimately, he failed 

During his stay here, he published 

Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada (vol.

to recover. one paper in the 

20, 1926).
During the two sessions 1928-29 and 1929-30, the Philip 

carpenter Fellowship was held by Mr. B. W. Taylor, who took 

^ Sc.
his

degree in May, 1930. Mr. Taylor now holds the 
biologist and Superintendent of Hatcheries

appointment of 

in the Department of
Colonization, Came and Fisheries, Province of Quebec. 

Miss Josephine Johanna Mary Kamm took her M.So. degree in May,
with the Thesis: "Comparâtive Anatomy of the Great Horned1929,

Owl and Whistling Swan." 
laboratory

The owl had been kept alive in the

for some time and the swan was one of those which

Miss Kamm is now a student of 
^dicine at Edinburgh University and has written letters

had
be swept over the Niagara Falls.

appreoiat-
6 of her course at McGill.

Dr. Camille Lherisson came to McGill from Haiti 

Qholarship. He obtained his M.Sc. degree in May, 1930 

hegig; "Experimental Culture and Reactions of Paramecium." 

ions had been made on the behaviour of this infusorian

on a Rockefeller 

on the

Observ-

in the
ng of the year three or four years previously and had been held 

reserve for such an occasion as this.In

In September, 1930, Miss Kathleen E. Carpenter, Ph.D., who had 

engaged by the Biological Board of Canada to make6en
an expert

alysls of the water that was being supplied to the tanks and*n
ponds
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